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Lakeside Frontier Riders  

General Meeting Minutes 

April 20, 2017 

Location: Ranch House Restaurant, Santee, CA. 

Start Time:  6:00 pm 

Officers Present: Barbara Hughes, Pres, Melinda Setter-
man, VP; Cyndi Denny, Sec; Joyce Jewell, Treas. 

Directors Present: Judy Clark, Steve Denny, Billi-Jo Swan-
son, Ann Squire, Danette Hayden 

Absent:  Cindy McKievick 

(Sent around meeting sign-up sheet) 

Approval of March 16, 2017 General 
minutes  

(included in April 2017 Newsletter) 

Any corrections? None.                                                 
Approved:  Motion to approve, Mindy 
Kane; 2nd, Marge Pachon.  All approved  

TREASURER’S REPORT: 

Joyce presented the Treasurer’s 
report on our bank balance and 
last month’s expenditures.                          
No bills for reimbursement were 
turned in.    

Membership:   

We currently have 136 members as of 4/20/17. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Camp Lockett Camping/Day Ride, March 24th-26, 2017              

We had four rigs camping with seven people overnight.  
Spacious pull-through sites.  There  are 12 sites with 24 
corrals.  Ten Dollars per night, per campsite.  

Barbara & Howard Hughes, Cindy & Steve Denny, Billi-Jo 
Swanson, Gail and Jim Greagrey camped for the week-
end.  Feel free to contact them if you have any questions 
about the facility         

Six day riders came up on Saturday and two others who 
drove up to “look.”  Charlene and Maryann rode a chal-
lenging trail; otherwise, they were easy riding trails in ad-
dition to the PCT.  
 
Poker Ride Donations 

$2250 of the allotted donation of $3000 has been distrib-
uted as follows:                                                                    
Backcountry Horsemen San Diego Division (BCHCSD).  A 
check for $750 was donated and delivered.                   
SDMBA - Crestridge Ecological Reserve (CER).  A check for 
$500 was donated to SDMBA specifically for maintenance 
tools at CER.                                                                           
Sunshine Ranch Therapeutic Riding (SRTR) in Lakeside.  A 
check for $1000 was donated. 

For the $750 that was tabled from last month’s discus-
sion, the following charities have been recommended by 
membership:                                                                    
ResQue Ranch in Escondido.                                             
HiCaliber Horse Rescue in Valley Center (Tina Supplee). 
Barbara explained they rescue all kinds of horses in need. 
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Poker Ride Donations, continued… 

Horses for Heroes for Camp Pendleton Equine Thera-
py program for all veterans and active duty military 
and specializes in disabled and wounded vets.  Oper-
ated by Ivey Ranch Park Association (501) c3 for 28 
yrs. and is Path International certified.  The six week 
program costs 4495.00 with 350.00 going to Horse 
care for the six weeks.  They rescue horses and are a 
forever home once the horses are retired, to show 
that horses are a lifetime commitment.  They have 
rescued race track horses and take donated horses, 
all of whom go through a 90 day trial to determine if 
they are fit for the program.  Cindy Denny answered 
questions and recommended $250.00 to $350.00 do-
nation for this program.    

Falcon Ridge Horse Rescue: (no information provid-
ed) 

Heart N Soul Equine Assisted Therapy in Pine Valley 
(Jody Davis) Contact:  Jaye Strother 619-871-0051. 
(no information provided)   

Castleton Ranch Valley Center/Lancaster (2 locations) 
(Laurie Curran). Since 2004 a 501c3 Sanctuary for 
horses in two locations, at present 102 horses.  Also 
offers basic horse care training to horse owners, 
offers rebate for stallions for gelding.  Horses are in a 
natural setting living out their lives.  Castleton assists 
other rescues and organizations.  The director earns 
$77,000.00 for running the program.  

Discussion on the recommendations:  There were no 
further discussions for Falconridge Horse Rescue, 
ResQue Ranch, or Heart N Soul. 

Motions:  Cindy Helms, motion to approve $350.00 
for Horses for Heroes; 2nd Joyce Jewell.   Rhonda 
Rhodes motion to approve $750.00 for Horses for 
Heroes, 2nd Judy Clark.    

Votes taken on Cindy Helms’ motion.  25 to approve, 
8 against.  Motion passed.  Once the $350.00 motion 
passed, this invalidated Rhonda’s motion. 

Karen Ensall, motion to approve $400.00 for Castle-
ton Ranch; Kammi M 2nd.  Due to confusion the votes 
were taken twice, so the final count:  13 to approve, 
20 against, motion denied.  

Mindy Kane, motion to approve remaining $400.00 

for Horses for Heroes; 2nd Laurie Curran. All ap-
proved.   So two separate motions/votes for all of the 
remaining $750.00 went for Horses for Heroes.  

T- Shirts & Hats:   

A hat order has been placed.  There will be 
hats available for sale at May camp for $20 
each. 

Barbara suggested to membership we put 
in an order for t-shirts and sweatshirts to meet the 
minimum order of 24 shirts/hoodies and to have in-
ventory to sell.    If you want a particular shirt, fill out 
the order form and we will add it to the 
order.  Order to include the premium 
hoodie sweatshirts and shirts in a vari-
ety of colors and sizes.   

Howard Hughes, motion for the club to 
place an order; 2nd Joyce Jewell.  All approved.  

Bylaw Update:  Need to go over changes 

The Bylaws Committee met and sent out the recom-
mended changes to be discussed tonight.  

We passed out copies of the previously emailed by-
laws.  Melinda led the membership through the pro-
posed changes for each article, discussed or ex-
plained changes as needed.   

Additional recommendations were made and noted.  
Due to the considerable time spent in our discussion 
only getting to Article III lead to a request to either 
recess or continue on.  The majority voted to contin-
ue to finish the bylaws to “end the pain.”  

Discussion continued with more recommendations 
noted.  Barbara asked if there were any further pro-
posed changes to have them submitted in writing to 
the club’s email before the next meeting.  Proposed 
changes will be added into the bylaws which will be 
presented at the next general meeting for vote and 
approval.   

  
NEW BUSINESS   

The Bod will appoint Steve Denny as Sargent-at-Arms 
for the LFR general meetings (per April BOD meeting, 
but it won’t take effect until it is added in our Stand-
ing Rules).   
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New Business continued…. 

May Horse Camp, Las Vaqueros, May 25-30, 2017 
(Thursday – Tuesday morning/5 nights) 

Horse camp is sold out, and a waiting list has been start-
ed.  If you need to cancel, please contact Barbara at 
lakesidefrontierriders@gmail.com of the available corral.  
No members other than those on the waiting list will be 
eligible to receive any available corrals.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATES:     

Lakeside Western Day Parade, April 29, 2017 
 You must contact Billi-Jo Swanson to ride in this 
 event.  Billi-Jo announced the members riding in 
 the parade.   
 
BCHC:  Maintenance Work Party/Camping at Las 
 Vaqueros, May 4-7, 2017 
 There are still corrals available.  Free camping 
 with a Saturday work day 
 Contact BCHC-SD for filling out a reservation 
and  release form.  $10 donation for Saturday night 
 dinner so you must RSVP 
 
Bernie Martin Memorial Ride to Granite Springs for 
 Lunch meetup , May 14, 2017   
 (Please contact Peggy Martin for more details) 
 
Ramona Parade, May 20, 2017.  
 Contact Billi-Jo Swanson to ride in this event 
 
LFR Los Vaqueros Horse Camp, May 25-30, 2017 
 

 

BIRTHDAYS:      

April 

8  Jeff Hayden  21  John Fisher, Robert Merrill 

22  Barbara Harsh         24  Belinda Marasso  

28  Susie Jacobi  30  Shawn Orser 

Brags/Announcements:   

Cindy Helms after 17 years 
of working is now retired.  

Mindy 
Kane got a new horse, an 11 yr. old 
Qtr. Mare called Jamie. 

Bobbi Remnant got 
a new ¾ ton Silverado truck. 

 

Raffle:  Winner:  Laura Ward won 
$21.00.  

Next General Meeting:  The next Gen-
eral meeting will be on May 18, 2017 

Meeting Adjourned: 7:45pm  

(Minutes are not final until approval at next meeting.) 

Minutes prepared by Cyndi Denny 

Approved on ___________       by 
________________________, Secretary 
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April 29th, Lakeside Western Days Parade:  

LFR rides in the 2017 Lakeside Western Days Parade.  There was a great parade crowd to cheer us on.  We 
had our flag bearers, Joyce Jewell and Billi-Jo Swanson, along with our LFR riders, Tom Wagner, Tara Pohlson, 
Tina Suplee, Laurie Curran, and Karen Ensall, 
and new member Jamie Kendrick riding 
along under her own entry.  We thank our 
members who participated.  
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April 1st, Stowe Trail Maintenance Day:  

Nine LFR members represented the equestrian community with their participation on the Stowe Trail 

maintenance day, joining the mountain bikers, hikers, runners and the USMC.  LFR president and mem-

bers: Barbara Hughes, Sandy Jones, and Jeani Buchanan served as gatekeepers, while board members 

Joyce Jewell, Steve and Cyndi Denny, along with Cathy Nelson, Mike Garcia, and Jeanne Abshire helped 

decommission an illegal trail off the Stowe Trail.  We were nicknamed the “pony people,“ all in good fun.  

SDMBA provided snacks and lunch for all of us volunteers and the Marines.  REI handed out free t-shirts to 

everyone. The volunteers were joined by Dianne Ja-

cob, the mayors of Santee and Poway, and other 

public officials and USMC Miramar Command to offi-

cially open the Stowe Trail to public access.  It was a 

great day for 

all trail users 

who volun-

teered and 

for public ac-

cess for trails. 


